
 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE:     May 5, 2021    

TO: Dr. Mari Fuentes-Martin, Vice President for Student Success and Engagement 
 
CC: Kathryn Funk-Baxter, Vice President for Business Affairs and Chief Financial Officer 

Darnell Smith, Director of Intercollegiate Athletics and Recreational Sports Program 
Arthur Olague, Director, Recreational Sports 

FROM:      Dr. Cynthia Teniente-Matson  

SUBJECT: Approval of FY22 Student Fees 

I have carefully reviewed the recommendations from the Student Fee Advisory Committee for 
FY22 student fees. The proposed fees are in accordance with Texas Education Code Sections 
54.503, 54.539 and 54.52971 and are in alignment with our Strategic Plan; therefore, I approve 
the allocation of these fees. 

Highlights of the Committee’s transparent process include: 

• Established in November 2020, the Committee conducted work over the course of three 
months from January-March 2021. 

• All units funded with the Student Service Fee—including Athletics, Recreational Sports 
and departments within the Division of Student Success and Engagement—were invited 
to present how FY21 based funding was utilized and to present their requests for new 
funding; how new funding would assist within the program, services and activities for 
students; how it would support the University’s Strategic Plan; and how it would impact 
retention/graduation. 

• The Committee carefully considered each funding request for FY22. 
• Final recommendations were the result of a majority vote and reflected the Committee’s 

commitment to keep the best interest of Texas A&M University-students at the forefront. 



 

 

The following are key, detailed financial components of the Committee’s 
recommendations: 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

One of our core Strategic values is being student centered, and the Student Fees Advisory 
embodied this with its membership comprised entirely of student representatives from Athletics, 
SGA, student organizations and recreational sports, with Dr. Mari Fuentes-Martin, Kathryn 
Funk-Baxter, Darnell Smith and Arthur Oague serving as advisors. 

I commend the hard work and efforts of the nine-member Student Fee Advisory Committee, 
chaired by student Sydney Vanderlinden, for its final recommendations on structuring student 
fees for FY22. These fees will move the University forward as it launches inaugural athletics 
this fall.  

With appreciation for your shared governance. 
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